STAMFORD

MAYOR

DAVID MARTIN

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS
MARK MCGRATH
Email:
mmcgrath1@stamfordct.gov



TRANSPORTATION BUREAU CHIEF JAMES TRAVERS

Email: itravers@stamfordct.gov

TRAFFIC ENGINEER
FRANK W. PETISE, P.E
Email: gbolella@stamfordct.gov

OFFICE OF OPERATIONS TRANSPORTATION, TRAFFIC & PARKING

Tel: (203) 977-5466 Fax: (203) 977- 4004 Government Center, 888 Washington Blvd., 7th Floor Stamford, CT 06901

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO:

Matt Quinones, President, Board of Representatives

FROM:

James Travers

Transportation Bureau Chief

Frank W. Petise, P.E Attise
Traffic Engineer

DATE:

June 3, 2020

RE:

Proposed Ordinance Amendment

Attached please find draft changes to Ordinance Section 231-36 for the Board's review and approval.

The ammendement intends to accomplish the following:

- 1. Address the seasonal influx of parking on neighborhood streets that are near parks, beaches, and open water access points.
- 2. This influx in parking is largely a result of non residents of these streets who are avoiding paying for the proper day or seasonal permits to enter these locations, these changes intend to encourage compliance with the City's permit requirements for parks and beaches.

The change to Section 231-36 addresses the following:

1. Allows for residential parking permit zones to be established within 1/3 mile of parks, beaches, and open water access points that may not meet the year round parking occupancy requirements for approval as stipulated in 231-36 H. (1).